
If you have something for the bulletin please contact Wayne Carter before noon on Friday. 

Orchard Rehab and Nursing Center 
Frank Marsden   Room 334 
600 Bates Rd. 
Medina, NY  14103 
 

Info also posted on the back board. 
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Schedule of Services  
 

Because of Covid  
our current schedule is: 

 

   Sunday AM Worship   11:00 AM 
 

    
 

We offer a free  
Bible Correspondence Course 

Please keep cell phones and other noise making devices silent.    Thank you. 

 We welcome all who are here today. 
 

  If you are a visitor we are honored to have you with us.   
  Please fill out a Visitor Card (on the back of the  pew  
  in front of you).  We would like for you  to place the  
  Visitor Card in one of the receptacles provided at the  
  front and rear of the auditorium.   
  There will be an opportunity to give but as a visitor it is   
  not expected of you.      Thanks. 

There is a nursery at the rear of the auditorium  
 

up the stairs if you need to care for your infant. 



 Friendly Reminder    -    BLUE  LIGHT       

When the “blue light” is lit at the front of the auditorium it means  “Quiet Please” 

Weekly Budget Amount          $1,843.00 
Contribution Last Sunday        $1,740.00 
 

Attendance Last Sunday                62 

Financial Reports and Meeting Minutes 
are posted in the back. 

Upcoming Events   (Lord willing)  
 

Jul 18          Today.  Men’s Business Meeting    
 

Aug. 6 - 7    New England Bible Institute - Retreat   
                    Please see posting. 
 

Aug. 15       Men’s Business Meeting    

Prayers   In our prayers, let’s praise God, recognize His greatness, thank Him for His Son and His blessings.  
 

Please pray as we continue our search for a gospel preacher. 
 

Bill Flanagan   Word was received Thursday that he suffered a heart attack Wednesday night and was taken to the 
VA hospital and was in ICU.  Word was received Friday evening it was planned for him to go home Saturday and 
be taken care of at home under Hospice care.  Let’s keep Bill, and Joyce, and the family in our prayers. 
 

Bill Kinney was admitted to the hospital July 7 with congestive heart failure.  Let’s pray for him and Kris. 
 

Frank Marsden fell and injured his back Saturday July 3.  Word was received Wednesday he was moved to a 
rehab facility in Medina. If you would like to send a card the info is on the back of the bulletin. 
 

Jessica Alcorn  Let’s continue to pray for her health. 
 

Maria Swindlehurst had recent hip surgery and is home undergoing rehab. 
 

Lula Elder  (Jeffrey Elder’s mother).  Her stage four cancer is in remission right now.    
 

Susan Barrett  was involved in an auto accident after visiting her father recently.   
Thankfully she is OK, but bruised and shook up. 
 

Eileen Johnson (NF congregation)   She is recovering at home.  Let’s keep her in our prayers. 
 

Jim Zachary (Amherst congregation)  He had surgery for thyroid cancer last year and a scan on July 1 showed 
there was some residual cancer.  He received a mega-dose of radioactive iodine on July 2.  He and Gloria had to 
spend 4 days 6 feet apart.  A scan on July 12 indicated things are good and will have another scan in 6 months. 
 

Bill Fisher, Sharron Gantt’s brother in FL, has cancer and is not doing well at all. 
 

Becky, Erin Orton’s mother, has a broken rib from a fall. 
 

Mike Fulford (Diane & Linda’s nephew)   He recently went to Roswell for kidney tests.  
 

Brandon Cryster & family (great nephew of Linda & Diane)   His wife had their baby, Salvatore, prematurely. 
He weighs only 2 lbs. 2 ozs.  He is in a N.I.C.U. in Pittsburg. 
 

Billy Oharrow (Diane’s girlfriend’s son)   He was diagnosed with throat cancer. 
 

Jay Boyle (friend of Maria Swindlehurst) was diagnosed recently with an aneurysm. 
 

Jean Tulgstka (Wayne Carter’s sister in MI) received results from wearing a monitor recently.  Her heart stopped 
a few times while wearing it. She will need to have a pacemaker installed.  She had heart surgery earlier this year. 
 

At Sunday School they were learning how God created everything, including human beings.  
Johnny was especially intent when the teacher told him how Eve was created out of one of Adam's ribs. 
Later in the week his mother noticed him lying down as though he were ill, and said, "Johnny, what is the matter?" 
Johnny responded, "I have pain in my side. I think I'm going to have a wife."  

Don’t Play With Temptation 

by Clark Tatum     14th & Main St. church of Christ     Big Spring, TX 

 
The story comes from London where a world-famous animal trainer gave a command performance  
featuring his wild animals. All kinds of animals were involved, lions, tigers, elephants, horses, and other 
circus animals. The trainer was most famous for a particular act he did with a boa constrictor that had 
grown to 35 feet long. He had raised this snake since it was a few days old. The trainer had fed it, cared 
for it, and worked with it daily. In this act, the trainer would lie down on the ground with his pet boa and 
the snake would wrap around his body. 
  
The massive reptile was easily strong enough to crush the man into pieces, but it would always release 
him just as it had been trained to do. One day as the trainer performed with this snake, the act took an 
unexpected turn for the worse. Suddenly before the watching crowd, the boa kept squeezing and  
squeezing and before the crowd knew he was in danger, it was too late. That is exactly how Satan comes 
coiling himself around our lives. At first temptations may seem so innocent and perhaps harmless, but 
unless you are careful their grip gains the upper hand in our lives. The Evil One desires to suffocate our 
spiritual lives to death. Temptation is a powerful force and we must never lie down and play with  
temptation as if it were a harmless pet.  

The weather was a little rainy – but the fellowship was great!   

Special thanks to the “Picnic Team” (Zac & Lisa, Michael & Hope, and to Doug - who jumped in to help cook).  

The team did everything from planning to serving to cleaning up.  What a joy to have a church family and so many 

dedicated servants of the Lord! 


